Criteria and approval process for Faculty Development Seminar Series

Andrew W. Mellon Flexible Faculty Development Program

1. Approval Process

Seminar proposals will be evaluated and approved by the Faculty Council.  Those council members who wish to participate in a proposed seminar must excuse themselves from all deliberations and voting.

2. Participation

Preference will be given to tenured, mid-career faculty in the humanities and the humanistic social sciences.  A seminar may include junior members of the faculty if their participation will add needed perspective to the seminar and enhance its outcomes.  The same holds true for tenured or tenure-track Math and Natural Sciences faculty, although all seminars, no matter the disciplinary backgrounds of their participants, must be humanistic in methodology and theme.

3. Range of Topics

Preference will be given to projects that support interests shared by clusters of faculty and address strategic interests of the College.  Proposals should show as clearly as possible how participating individuals with different types of expertise (defined topically and/or methodologically) will contribute to a seminar that displays intellectual breadth.  As long as intellectual breadth is compellingly presented, proposals involving members mainly (or even exclusively) from one department or program will not be penalized when weighed against proposals that draw participants from a variety of departments and programs.

4. Budget
The Faculty Council prefers to award funds each year for one seminar with six participants.  Total annual funding for the faculty seminar program is $30,000, which covers faculty stipends of $5,000 per person.  If a seminar exceeds six participants, each participant will receive a correspondingly smaller stipend.  Any seminar expenses must be covered from allocated stipends. 

5. Timing

Seminars may be convened either during the academic year or during the summer recess.  All seminars, regardless of their timing, must have a clearly delineated plan to share the group's efforts with the wider Lewis & Clark community.

6. Outcomes

Proposed outcomes can take different forms, including development of a new course, creating a series of lectures/panels for the wider Lewis and Clark community, contributing to existing interdisciplinary institutes/societies, and the formation of new scholarly organizations on campus.  A proposal for a given seminar should distinguish between short- and long- term outcomes and address the possible resource implications of implementing them.  Faculty submitting applications should also note if and how proposed seminars will lead to scholarly publications (written either collectively or individually).

7. Application process

Application packets should include a description of the questions to be addressed, a proposed calendar for the seminar with topics to be considered, participant responsibilities, the name of a principal contact person,  c.v.s of those involved,  and the intended outcomes as described above.  These materials should be submitted to the Associate Dean’s Office by March 1 of each year.

